The University of North Carolina at Pembroke

QEP Committee Minutes 

February 4, 2014

1:00 PM

University Center Room 233

Members Present:, David Nikkel, Polina Chemishanova, Sherry Edwards, Cynthia Miecznikowski, Mark Canada, Tim Ritter, Stewart Thomas, and Elizabeth Normandy (Chair).

Members Absent: Michael Alewine, Cherry Beasley, Anita Guynn, Tony Curtis, and Marian Wooten

The meeting was called to order at 1:05 PM. 

Committee members offered feedback on Kelly Ritter's workshop from 1/31 on responding to student writing, including the following observations and comments: overall the workshop provided a basic overview on writing assignments, including designing assignments and recognizing the audience; there might have been more on evidence and argumentation; there was not that much specifically on making comments about student writing; vetting writing assignments with a faculty colleague was noted as a particulaly helpful piece of advice.

The Committee expressed interest in a future workshop on plagiarism as something the faculty as a whole would find helpful. Discussion ensued about several aspects of the problem of student plagiarism.

It was noted that Instructional Designer George Guba was no longer employed by the University. The position is slated to be filled.

The announcement regarding new QEP courses has gone out. We will look at course proposals at our next meeting.

The Chair informed the Committee about a hold-up in the renewal of the contract with Waypoint for the use of their software, due to the existence of two different versions of the contract in the past. Though Waypoint and University Counsel are still in negotiation, Chair Normandy expects the issue to be successfully resolved.

Regarding the CLA (Collegiate Learning Assessment), one of the instruments being used to evaluate the QEP, it was noted that it would be possible to distinguish among student test-takers in terms of how many writing-intensive courses they have taken.

The next meeting was scheduled for February 18 at 1:00 PM. The meeting location is to be announced. 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

David Nikkel, 

Secretary in Rotation

